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Presidentõs Corner 
Dear SOFT Families: 

2014 is gone and a New Year is upon us.  It has been a hard year for 

many families with the loss of their angel.   We want to let each and 

every one of you know they will never be forgotten and forever be in our 

hearts.  

Stacy decided to make her regular December visit to the hospital again 

this year.  This year she got a stomach bug and we couldnõt keep enough 

fluid in her to replace what she was losing.  It is amazing how fast our 

kids or now young adults can go into crisis.  She started over night and 

by morning we were at the hospital and her potassium was so high that 

it was causing her kidneys to shut down.  Luckily it was reversible but 

not without chancing other problems as they had to give her lasix to 

bring down the potassium.  As we were doing all we needed in the 

emergency room it became apparent I was getting the same stomach 

bug and needed to go home and have Dave take over.  It was so hard to 

walk out of the hospital and leave her but knew that her dad would do 

everything he needed to do.  Luckily at 3 in the morning they finally got 

a room.  We were able to get her home in a few days even though they 

originally said they wanted her on full feeds before we left.  I just 

laughed and said there is no way we are staying that long, I know how 

long it takes plus I didnõt want her getting something else from being in 

there.  You all know what it is like. Not sure why she thinks the week 

before Christmas is a time to visit the hospital!  We got home and it 

took three weeks to get her feedings back to normal.  Hopefully we can 

avoid the flu this year.  Keep your kids healthy!  (continue on page 2) 
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OUR MISSION STATEMENT: 

SOFT is a network of families 

and professionals dedicated 

to providing support and un-

derstanding to families in-

volved in the issues and deci-

sions surrounding the diagnosis 

and care in Trisomy 18, 13 and 

other  related chromosomal 

disorders.   Support can be pro-

vided during prenatal diagno-

sis, the childõs life and after the 

childõs passing.  SOFT is com-

mitted to respect a familyõs 

personal decision and to the 

notion of parent -professional 

relationships.  



 

015 is a new year for our family as Andy will be marrying Melissa so we gain 

a daughter in law as well as a granddaughter with Nicole.  They have been 

together for five years so they are a part of the family already.  Wonder what 

other changes are coming our way in 2015! 

March will be upon us in no time and we will be in full swing with Trisomy 

Awareness month.  The committee is working together to come up with 

new ideas for the entire month.  We will be highlighting stories from SOFT 

stories so make sure you get your story, picture and any updates on the 

website.  We will be offering the t-shirts and sweatshirts sometime in Feb-

ruary so you can all order yours and wear them to be Trisomy Strong for 

March and for every other month of the year.  We will have information 

available for you to share with your Doctors at the hospitals.  We will have 

pictures and maybe a slideshow.  We might even throw out a Trisomy 

Challenge for people to participate in.  Sound like fun?  Stay tuned to see 

what is planned!   

The Salt Lake City Conference committee is working hard to make this 

yearõs conference a memorable year.  They have already held a race last year 

to raise funds and another one is coming up.  If you are in that area you 

might want to pick up your running shoes and get in shape to run with 

SOFT!  There will be wonderful clinics at Primary Childrenõs Hospital free 

of charge to the families.  Now we know they have to be great because Dr. 

Carey knows the Doctors so they have to have some Trisomy love in their 

hearts!  The brochure will be out in March so keep looking in your emails to 

know what is happening.  That doesnõt mean you canõt get your hotel reser-

vation now though!  Call the University Guest House toll free at 888-416-

4075.  Let them know you are looking for the SOFT rate.  Ask for any extras 

you may need at registration.  The SOFT rate is $109 per night.  You can also 

book online through the University Guest House and Conference Center 

website by Monday 6/8/15.  Follow the Book online link see the groups tab 

and enter the Group ID 3282 and password 37000463.  Those are the details 

and we hope to see you all there.   

The VanHerreweghes 

Barb, Dave, Stacy, Andy and Melissa and Nicole    

2015 IS A NEW YEAR 
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SIXTEEN YEARS OF SOFT OF UTAH TRADITION 

SOFT of Utah proudly showing off the final product of their tal-
ents and time at the annual Festival of Trees located at the 
South Towne Expo Center in Sandy, Utah.  Over 700 brilliantly 
decorated trees are donated and sold during this celebration.  
Since the Festival of Trees began over 44 years ago, it has raise 
more than $35 million that has benefited patients in need at the 
Primary Childrenõs Hospital in SLC, Utah.  Lisa Hooper and her 
family started this SOFT tradition back in 1998.  For sixteen 
years, our SOFT of Utah families have gathered to plan, pre-
pare, and create a beautiful tree for this awesome event.  This 
year, much of SOFT tree decorations were hand crafted: paint-
ed bulbs, delicately painted wooden angels, large wooden bal-
loons, and child size wooden standup angels. A special shout out 
goes to Lisaõs good friend, Marsha Cross, for her toll painting 
mastery. 

Our SOFT members (and friends) pictured from left to right:  James Hooper, Marsha 
Cross, Pam Watson, Kourtney Knobel, and Kira Knobel.  Front row:  Lisa and Bella 
Hooper, Debbie Dye, Julie Knobel, Kindra Watson, Sylvia Bruno, and Raquel Wagner. 
Those not pictured who also volunteered:  Shar Dunyon, Valerie Gertino, and Chelea Dye 
Woolley. 
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Wherever you go, 

go with all your 

heart. 

 

Confucious 

 

The World is a 

book, and those 

that do not travel 

read only the page. 

 

Saint Augustine 

 

  It is better to 

travel well then to 

arrive. 

 

Budda 

Sending wishes for a Happy 2015 

From Frank and Ann Barnes 

 

Our Christmas was celebrated this year in Colo-

rado Springs with our middle daughter, Jen-

nifer, and family.  Jennifer was a teen when 

her little sister, Megan (t18), was born and 

when SOFT became a significant support to our 

lives.  In 2008 Jennifer and her husband and 

young daughters came to the SOFT picnic in 

Denver and our granddaughters helped release 

balloons.  

There is joy in spending this holy season with 

children.  Our granddaughters, now 8 & 11, 

sing in their churchõs childrenõs choir and were 

a part of the Childrenõs Service on Christmas 

Eve; one was an angel, the other a sheep.   

They count the days till Christmas and really 

do try hard to òbe goodó in these last days of 

anticipation.  On Christmas Eve one stocking 

gift is opened, their dad reads aloud The Night 

Before Christmas, and as children living in the 

age of communication, they watch Santaõs pro-

gress around the globe on NORAD on the inter-

net.  (They can actually see the NORAD anten-

nas on the mountain top, from their house.)   

Cookies are left out for Santa when they go to 

bed and it takes a while but sleep eventually 

wins.  
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Laurel & Geneva 2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Megan & Matthew 

 

 

 

A very windy day at the 

Garden of the Gods 

The end of the year also brings the anniversary 

of our Meganõs angel date and these girls, who 

are so full of life, were excited to send balloons 

to our angels, Megan and our young grandson, 

Matthew whose accidental loss of life was also 

in December.  

Iõm so very thankful I went prepared for cold 

weather, with a new warm down filled coat 

from Lands End!  This was the coldest couple of 

weeks we have experienced in our many trav-

els to CO.  Frank spent most of the holiday 

helping our son -in -law upgrade a kitchen to 

commercial standards in their day -care busi-

ness but we did manage a couple of outings.  

We recommend seeing the very interesting Trav-

eling the Silk Road exhibit if it comes to your ar-

ea.  We saw it in Denver.  The Garden of the 

Gods, located in Colorado Springs, is also a 

great place to spend time.  

We returned home this week and itõs quite cold 

here too.  We have been catching up with the 

new SOFT Stories and Photos waiting for us to 

put on the website and thinking ahead to Tri-

somy Awareness month and the Conference 

andé to the trip we will take afterwards to 

places in the Northwest.  
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Mary Margaret (aka M&M) 

 

 

Ethan at 9weeks with his 

Mom 

SOFT of NC news from Ann Barnesé 

Before we left for our trip West, I had the pleasure of meet-

ing Mary Margaret who was born in September 2014 with 

trisomy 18 and her parents after one of her check -up ap-

pointments at UNC Hospitals.  They have two boys at home 

and are so proud of their beautiful baby girl and apprecia-

tive of the care Mary Margaret receives from Dr Marty 

McCaffrey, Neonatologist and advocate for our babies.  

There is another new baby in NC and he was born with tri-

somy 13.  His mother and I plan to meet at UNC following 

one of Ethanõs appointments.   Ethan is also cared for by Dr 

McCaffrey!  

  с 

Love, Hope and Peaceé 

from:  The Stockman Family of Suffolk, Va.  


